Minutes from Moody PTSA Meeting 1.06.2021

Meeting took place virtually. 
Attendees: Maha Chandran (President), Joelle Eure (Principal rep), Eliza Cram (Teacher rep), Kristen Vithoulkas (Treasurer), Kim Imajo (Secretary/Raider funds), Kathy Josefiak (Membership), Meg Foster (Hospitality), Kelly Griffith (Spirit Wear)
Call to order: Meeting was called to order at 7:34pm
Motion to approve mintues:  A motion to approve the minutes from 12/2/2020 meeting was made by Kim Imajo. Kathy Josefiak seconded the motion. December meeting minutes were approved.
President’s report: Maha reported on the following items
· Mathnasium: We are moving forward with the virtual competition this year. It will take place through Microsoft Teams on the school laptops. We are looking at holding the competition on January 28th or 29th since those days are asynchronous learning days for the students. Maha will touch base with Mrs. Doss to confirm dates.
· Reflections update – Three of the Moody reflections winners will be moving onto the state competition. A total of 5 winners from Henrico County moved onto the state competition.   
Principal’s report: Mrs. Doss was not in attendance and her fill in rep, Joelle Eure, did not have anything new to report.
Treasurer report: An updated Treasurer's report was provided by email prior to the meeting. During December,  the primary activity resulted from $965 in spiritwear sales ($915 from the flash sale). The invoice for these items has not yet been received or paid.  Those purchasing spiritwear also made $65 in donations and purchased 7 new memberships. Reconciled bank balance as of 12/31/2020 is $19,779.63.
Raider Fund report: Kim reported that we were down $1500 on projected donations this year so will be doing a Valentines show the love push for donations. Another corporate match of $50 was verified. Kim is going to contact last year’s president to find out about the Patient First donations of $1000 that we received for the past 2 years. 
Spirit Wear report: Kelly reported that all but a few of the spirit wear items purchased in December have been delivered. She has an invoice for $550 for the spirit wear that she will forward to Kristen for payment. She discussed having new items available for when new IB students will be accepted so they can order as well as zoned rising 6th graders who may want to order for their new school. She is going to give leftover cinch sacs to Ms. Cram to use for prizes to motivate kids during virtual learning. 
Hospitality report: Meg reported that she is going to do goodie bags for the teachers the first week of February as a welcome back for when they’re all back in school (teachers return on Jan 25th). The gift cards that we asked parents to send to teachers/staff were all spoken for within 5 days of asking.  

-Minutes submitted by Kim Imajo
